EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR
SOUTH FLORIDA HIGH INTENSITY DRUG TRAFFICKING AREA
Miramar, FL 33025

May 27", 2020

Chief Kipp Shimpeno

Pembroke Pines Police Department
9500 Pines Blvd.

Pembroke Pines, Florida 33024

Dear Chief Shimpeno:

[ am pleased to inform you that the South Florida High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area has
given your department authority to spend up to $15,485.11 in overtime in support of
investigative efforts of the component of HIDTA’s Cocaine Strategy Initiative (CSI).

These funds are specifically for reimbursement of overtime incurred by law enforcement officers
participating in the above-named operation during the twelve-month period from January 1, 2020
to December 31, 2020, Any funds not expended during this period will be reprogrammed into
other HIDTA initiatives. Fringe benefits are not reimbursable and funds must be spent in
compliance with established HIDTA program policy.

Your organization may submit a claim for reimbursement on a monthly basis to Lissette
Meneses, South Florida HIDTA Administrative Program Coordinator, at the above address no
later than 30 days after the overtime expense has been incurred.

If you accept the stipulations above, please indicate this with your signature and with the
signature of your agency’s Finance Director below and return this document to my office.

If you have any questions pertaining to the award, please feel free to contact me at 954-430-4901
or Jorge Martin for all investigative and statistical matters at (954) 430-4937 or Lissette Meneses
for all financial matters at (954) 430-4904.

Sincerely,

7L

Hugo J. Barrera
Director, South Florida HIDTA
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Accepted:

Date:

Finance Director

Accepted:

Date:

Phone Number:

Email Address:

Approved as to form and legal sufficienc
parties:

Subj%zw{
By:

Date: (/-AZJ? 40920
/7




